





تعداد سوال: ۱۸	سازمان آموزش و پرورش استان قزوین	سوالات آزمون هماهنگ استانی (شبه نهایی)
تعداد صفحه: ٦		درس زبان انگلیسی(۳)
مدت امتحان:۱۲۰ دقیقه	پایه دوازدهم دوره متوسطه دوم	تاریخ امتحان: ۱٤٠١/١/٢٢
ساعت شروع: ۱۳:۳۰ بعدازظهر	عمومي – كليه رشته ها	نام و نام خانوادگی:

نمره	سوالات پاسخنامه دارد		ردیف
۲	Listening گوش داده و سپس به سوالات بصورت خواسته شده پاسخ دهید.	دانش آموز عزیز به فایل صوتی شماره ۱	, ,
	Zohreh has invited everyone but Mina.     b) False	a) True	
	Zohreh and Mina were not close friends at school.      Maryam could check Mina's address with her because sho	) True b) False e is her mother's friend.	
٣	گوش داده سپس به سوالات به شکل خواسته شده پاسخ دهید. 4. Zahra has caught a terrible flu because she had to walk home in 5. Zahra and Mobina can't go to the because Zahra is sick. 6. What is more important according to Mobina?.		, 7
Y	Asadi Tusi was a (7) poet in the 5th century. One of his be Persian dictionary, which is still used. In this dictionary, the list of en according to the(8) letters of the words. This dictionary ha were (9) from poetry. It has synonyms that were used by n has been used by the poets who(10) after Asadi Tusi. Man the first dictionary which Asadi compiled. This dictionary is a valuable	امل کنید. est-known works is the oldest atries has been arranged s many sentences which many poets. This dictionary y words have been added to	
Y	به دفت گوش کنید سپس گزینه صحیح (True) یا غلط (False) انــتخـاب 11. Tahereh Saffarzadeh was born in Shiraz 12. She learned reading and reciting the Holy Quran at the age of 6. 13. When she was a young student, she didn't write poems. 14. She published the translation of Holy Quran in 1380.	دانش آموز عزیز به فایل صوتی شماره ۴ کنید a) True b) False a) True b) False a) True b) False a) True b) False	



	Vocabulary	
۲	با توجه به تصاویر داده شده، جملات زیر را بخوانید و جمله مربوط به هر تصویر را مشخص کنید.(یک جمله اضافی است)	۵
	a. Wind towers are natural air cooling systems. b. The new light bulbs consume less electricity. c. Family members should take care of each other. d. Iran is rich in oil resources and fossil fuels.	
	e. My grandfather feeds the pigeons in the park every morning.	
۲	جملات زیر را با کلمات داده شده کامل کنید. (یک کلمه اضافی است)	9
	figure out, remind, distinguished, spare, records	
	19. The teachers no pains to ensure that their teaching process is enjoyable.	
	20. In his diary he everything that he does.	
	21. These math problems are difficult. I can't how to solve them.	
	22. We have used up all the tea, me to buy some, on the way home.	
۲	برای هر کلمه مشخص شده از ستون A یک تعریف از ستون B مشخص کنید. (در ستون B یک جمله اضافه است)	٧
	A	
	23. I can't <b>forgive</b> him for behaving badly at the party.	
	24. They do a <b>variety</b> of fitness activities.	
	25. Wind turbines <b>convert</b> the kinetic energy in the wind into mechanical power.	
	26. Suddenly the young boy burst into laughter.	
	<u>B</u>	
	a. to change in form or character	
	b. many different types of things or people	
	c. to stop being angry with someone	
	d. suddenly begin to laugh	
	d. a lack of success in doing something	
۲	جملات زیر را با کلمه ای مناسب از دانش خود کامل کنید.	٨
	27. What does IRIB s for?	
	28. The energy that comes from sunshine, or s energy, can be used to produce electricity.	
	29. Let him do it alone, too many c spoil the broth.	
	30. I'm sure she won't make a mistake again. A burnt child dreads the <b>f</b>	
	Grammar	
۲	پاسخ صحیح را از بین گزینه های داده شده انتخاب کنید	٩
	31. Unlike English, Persian and Arabicfrom right to left.	
	a) have written b) are written c) will be written d) were written	
	32. This is the book that I lent you,?	





3	-\ 1' 1 - 24	1. \ .1 24 T	-> : 24 :4	4\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	
	a) didn't you	b) don't I	c) isn't it	d) isn't this	
	33. Loghat-e Fors wa	s made by Asadi Tus	si was a	a famous poet in the 5th century.	
	a) who	b) whom	c) which	d) when	
	34. Some people	healthier i	f they lived in a vi	llage.	
	a) can be	b) would be	c) are	d) must be	
2					
١		۱ کامل کنید.	which يا who, whor	له ی زیر را با استفاده از ضمیر موصولی مناسب n	۱۰ ج
	35. Penguins				
				porssko	**************************************

۲	شکل صحیح فعل داخل پرانتز را در جای خالی بنویسید.	11
	36. A: Did Mina do her homework?	
	B: Yes, she her homework before she watched TV. (to do)	
	37. A new medicine by doctors to cure cancer next month. (use)	
	38.The windows by the boy yesterday. (clean)	
	39. When they sent the book to me, I already it. (buy)	
٣	با هر گروه از کلمات زیر یک جمله بنویسید.	١٢
	40. was / she /her book / had lost / because / sad / very / Mitra.	
	41. should / the dishes / you / your homework / wash / you / or / should / do .	
	42. you / would / if / what / weren't / it / raining / do /? /	
	Reading 1:	
٣	متن زيررا بخوانيد و به سوالات داده شده هر قسمت پاسخ دهيد.	١٣
	Respect is an essential part of human life. What we do when we respect someone is that we	
	recognize their value. When you disrespect someone you are really doing nothing other than	
	saying to someone —you are not valuable.—You are not worthy Respecting others is a silent way	
	to express our feeling for them. It's an unspoken way of communication which builds unshaken	
	and strong relations between people respecting each other. When a person shows respect for	
	someone, then it means that the person has some value for him. His advice and suggestions are	
	important for him. It is very important to respect one another in any relationship. It is impossible	
	to have a good relationship work out, so there has to be an over-riding high regard for one	
	another, even if there are disagreements. How can you treat someone well when you feel they are	
	unworthy and have no value? How can you be helpful to them when you feel they have nothing to	
	add? How can you have a high opinion of someone who views you as unworthy and value-less?	

## Answer the questions.

- 43. Respect and disrespect are contrast to each other. a) True b) False
- 44. Respect should be very important part of life. b) False a) True
- 45. What does the first paragraph mainly discuss?
- a) Gives some advice about respect
- b) Appreciates those who respect others
- c) Explains about the respected members
- d) Gives a definition of respect
- 46. According to paragraph two, you respect people ......
- a) To show that you are an important person
- b) Because you want to make them respect you
- c). Because they are less valuable than you
- d) To show them they are important and valuable for you
- 47. According to the text, .....
- a) When someone disagrees with you, they cannot respect you
- b) You can respect others although there may be disagreements between you
- c) If you think somebody is not valuable you try to respect him
- d) To build a strong relationship, you should disregard others
- 48. What can the subject of the next paragraph be?
- a) To give a better definition of respect
- b) To answer the questions paused in previous paragraph
- c) To give some examples of being worthy
- d) To explain about a special case as an example

### Reading 2:

متن زير را بخوانيد و به سوالات داده شده هر قسمت پاسخ دهيد.

It may be known that recycling helps keep tons of waste out of our landfills. But did you know that recycling helps save energy, too? The things we recycle, like drink cans, newspapers, glass, and cardboard can be used to make new products.

Companies that make new products from recycled materials use 30 percent less energy. That's because they don't have to process the raw materials from scratch. For example, a company called Cedar River Paper makes cardboard boxes by recycling paper products. If Cedar River Paper didn't use recycled materials, they would use up a lot of trees – and a lot of energy to cut them down, and transport them hundreds of miles. Everything that is recycled at home and school helps save energy – so keep up the good work.

You can keep doing good work when you're buying things, too. The next time you go to the store keep an eye out for products that say "Made from recycled ......" on the package.

#### Answer the questions.

49. How can we keep doing good works?

**⊗** ▶ **⊘ o** bekhunofficial

14



	50. What do companies do to use less energy?	
	True or False	
	51. Recycling makes using landfills less.  a) True b) False	
	52. Energy can be saved by recycling.  a) True b) False	
	Choose the best answer.	
	53. Which word is not mentioned in the passage?	
	a) stone b) glass c )cardboard d)newspaper	
	54. What does they in paragraph 2 refer to?	
	a) Cedar River Paper b) recycled materials	
	c) products d) cardboard boxes	
	Reading 3:	
۲	متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات داده شده هر قسمت پاسخ دهید.	10
	When a child is born, he cannot speak. The only way he can communicate with others is making a	
	few kinds of sound like crying. By crying, he can show his feelings, he can say, "I am hungry, I'm	
	tired," But after a few months, the baby gets aware of his world. At this time, he's careful about	
	everything around him, especially his parents. He begins to record what they do, what they say	
	and how they act. He even records his parent's accent, tone of voice, or gesture. Then the baby	
	starts to imitate them, that is he tries to copy them and act just like them. By imitating his parents,	
	he'll be able to say his first words which are normally very simple. As time passes, the child's	
	speaking skill develops more and more, and when he gets older, he can choose proper words,	
	gestures, and expressions to say exactly what he wants.	
	Answer the questions.	
	55. Which sentence is correct?	
	a) A child's first words are very simple. b) Parent's gestures are also difficult to practice.	
	c) The baby doesn't copy his parent's action. d) As a child gets older, he can't speak at all.	
	56. The only means of communication for a newborn baby is	
	a) his facial expressions b) crying c) saying difficult words d) gestures	
	57. The baby gets to know the world around when he	
	a) goes to school b) copies his parents c) is a few months old d) acts quickly	
	20 VI	
	58. The word, "imitate" is closest in meaning to	
	a) forget b) copy c) change d) respect	
	Writing	
۲	جملات زیر را با کلمات ربط (but, and, so, or) کامل کنید.	19
	59. This weekend, we can go mountain climbing we can go to cinema.	
	60. Babak phoned all his friends invited them to his birthday party.	
	61. She didn't feel well she went to have a rest.	
	62. My brother works hard he doesn't earn much.	
	🚃 🔡 🖸 🖸 bekhunofficial 🚃 💮	

the first of the force and but the state of
جمله زیر را با استفاده از تصاویر و یکی از کلمات ربط ( or, so, and, but) کامل کنید و یک جمله مرکب معنادار بنویسید.

63. We can choose. We can ...... this weekend. (play)







vollevball

11 برای هر یک از پاراگراف های زیر یک topic sentence بنویسید.

to learn than others. Maybe you're great at conversing at Farsi, but can't write in English. Despite the difficulties, multi-language learning is quickly becoming popular around the world and to be a bilingual is becoming important. We need to know some useful ideas to learn a new language.

65. Elders. ..... It is also important to note that elders were not born elders; they were kids like us and now have grown old. A few years later, hence, we will also grow older. If today we respect them, our present and future generations will carry those values and will learn to respect us as well when we grow old.

# 66. There are .....

- Learner Dictionaries use simple vocabulary in their definitions to help English Language Learners understand what words mean; they do limit the number of definitions they present, so they may not be the best choice for more advanced English students.
- Bilingual Dictionaries allow you to see the English definitions and a translation of the word into another language; however, using this type of dictionary can make it more difficult to remember the word later, since you are already familiar with the word in the other language.
- Native English Dictionaries will give the most definitions of a word, but not all are created equal. Choose a dictionary based on your variety of English (American vs. British, for example) that includes links to other forms of the word, example sentences of word use, and synonyms and antonyms.

Good Luck



# باسمه تعالى

تعداد سوال: ۱۸	سازمان آموزش و پرورش استان قزوین	سوالات آزمون هماهنگ استانی (شبه نهایی)
تعداد صفحه: ۲		درس زبان انگلیسی(۳)
مدت امتحان:١٢٠ دقيقه	پایه دوازدهم دوره متوسطه دوم	تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۱/۱/۲۲
ساعت شروع:	عمومي - كليه رشته ها	نام و نام خانوادگی:

نمره	سوالات پاسخنامه دارد	ديف
۲	Listening         سوال ۱ و ۲ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره و سوال ۳ (۱) ن	,
٣	سوال۴ و۵ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره و سوال ۶ (۱) نمره. 4. rain 5. gym 6. Zahra's health	۲
۲	سوال ۷ تا ۱۰ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره. 7. famous 8. final 9. taken 10. lived	٣
۲	سوال ۱۱ تا ۱۴ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره. 11. <b>b</b> 12. <b>a</b> 13. <b>b</b> 14. <b>a</b>	۴
۲	Vocabulary  سوال ۱۵ تا ۱۸ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره.  15. d 16. a 17. e 18. b	۵
۲	سوال ۱۹ تا ۲۲ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره. 19- spare 20- records 21- figure out 22- remind	Ŷ
۲	سوال ۲۳ تا ۲۶ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره. 23. c 24. b 25. a 26. d	٧
۲	سوال ۲۷ تا ۳۰ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره. 27. <b>stand</b> 28. <b>solar</b> 29. <b>cooks</b> 30. <b>fire</b>	٨
۲	سوال ۳۱ تا ۳۴ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره. 31. <b>b</b> 32. <b>c</b> 33. <b>a</b> 34. <b>b</b>	٩

<b>\</b>		$\sim$
<b>\</b>	11.	-
•		10
	-	



١	همکار گرامی، دانش آموز باید which را به همراه یک جمله یا عبارت دارای فعل ، در ادامه بنویسد.	
	در این قسمت اگر جمله یا عبارتی بنویسد که مفهوم را برساند نمره ی مربوط لحاظ گردد.	١.
	(0.5) (0.5)	
۲	سوال ۳۶ تا ۳۹ هر كدام (۰/۵) نمره.	11
	36. had done 37. will be used 38. were cleaned 39. had / bought	
٣	سوال ۴۰ تا ۴۲ هر كدام (۱) نمره.	١٢
	<ul> <li>40. Mitra was very sad because she had lost her book.</li> <li>41. You should wash the dishes or you should do your homework. (or) You should do your homework or you should wash the dishes.</li> <li>42. What would you do if it weren't raining?</li> </ul>	
	سوال ۴۳ تا ۴۸ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره.	
٣	43. <b>a</b> 44. <b>a</b> 45. <b>d</b> 46. <b>d</b> 47. <b>b</b> 48. <b>a</b>	١٣
۴	سوال ۴۹ و ۵۰ هر کدام (۱) نمره و سوال ۵۱ تا ۵۴ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره.	14
۴	Reading 2: (۱/۵) نمره و سوال ۹۱ که تا ۵۴ هر کدام (۱/۵) نمره و سوال ۹۹. Everything that is recycled at home and school helps save energy – so keep up the good work. You can keep doing good work when you're buying things, too. The next time you go to the store keep an eye out for products that say "Made from recycled" on the package.  50 They make new products from recycled materials to use less energy.	14
	<ul> <li>49. Everything that is recycled at home and school helps save energy – so keep up the good work. You can keep doing good work when you're buying things, too. The next time you go to the store keep an eye out for products that say " Made from recycled" on the package.</li> <li>50 They make new products from recycled materials to use less energy.</li> <li>51. b 52. a 53. a 54. a</li> </ul>	
۲	49. Everything that is recycled at home and school helps save energy – so keep up the good work. You can keep doing good work when you're buying things, too. The next time you go to the store keep an eye out for products that say "Made from recycled" on the package.  50 They make new products from recycled materials to use less energy.	10
	49. Everything that is recycled at home and school helps save energy – so keep up the good work. You can keep doing good work when you're buying things, too. The next time you go to the store keep an eye out for products that say "Made from recycled" on the package.  50 They make new products from recycled materials to use less energy.  51. b 52. a 53. a 54. a  Reading 3:	
Υ	49. Everything that is recycled at home and school helps save energy – so keep up the good work. You can keep doing good work when you're buying things, too. The next time you go to the store keep an eye out for products that say "Made from recycled" on the package.  50 They make new products from recycled materials to use less energy.  51. b 52. a 53. a 54. a  Reading 3:  55. a 56. b 57. c 58. b  Writing	10
7	49. Everything that is recycled at home and school helps save energy — so keep up the good work. You can keep doing good work when you're buying things, too. The next time you go to the store keep an eye out for products that say "Made from recycled" on the package.  50 They make new products from recycled materials to use less energy.  51. b 52. a 53. a 54. a  Reading 3:	10
7	49. Everything that is recycled at home and school helps save energy — so keep up the good work. You can keep doing good work when you're buying things, too. The next time you go to the store keep an eye out for products that say " Made from recycled" on the package.  50 They make new products from recycled materials to use less energy.  51. b 52. a 53. a 54. a  Reading 3:  55. a 56. b 57. c 58. b  Writing  59. or 60. and 61. so 62. but  63. We can play basketball or we can play volleyball this weekend.	10

**⊗** ▶ **② ○** bekhunofficial







🖹 گام به گام



🖺 نمونه سوال



🕤 جزوه





🗎 برنامهریزی

📸 مشاوره

فیلم آموزشی

کلیک کنید



www.bekhun.com